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	 	School Council Meeting – April 18, 2017 (Library) 
Attendees: 10 families represented: Sandy Stor, Michelle Dugan, Lori Martin, 
Sherri Kaldenhoven, Leah Hesson, Sheryl Price, Kelli Parks, Jody tom, Z’Anne 
Harvey-Jansen, Carol Reivonen  
3 student reps: M. Schmidt, J. Hilkewich, M. Zurock 
4 school reps: Paul Pallister, Sharon Gach, Trudi Williamson Rita Lal, Absent: Trina Boymook – EIPS School Trustee 
 	 

 
Call to order: 6:30 pm 
 
Additions to the Agenda – Grad discussion, ACSC policy voting 
 
Approval of March 2017 minutes-  Copies of the minutes were not made available to members, so they will be voted on at the next council meeting in May once everyone has a chance to review them. 
 
Ongoing Business: 
1.  Grad- There are 429 grade 12’s, with 390 expected to graduate 
1:00 UofA Butterdome ceremony, 6:00 Northlands banquet & dance Costs will be approximately $20 for the Butterdome and $85 for Northlands. 
Tickets will go on sale in early May. 
Discussion ensued regarding transportation issues at the Butterdome, and what the process should be for next year’s grad. With only 350 grade 12’s it will be considerably smaller. Paul asked how the parents would like a decision to be made regarding grad next year. Suggestions were having the students and parents complete a survey. 
A question was asked why grad this year is in 2 different places instead of just at Northlands. Sharon advised that when trying to book a spot last year, Facey administration was unsure as to whether they would be able to secure Northlands at all and felt it was in their best interest to secure a spot at the UofA.  
 
New Business: 
1. Alberta School Council AGM- Michelle Dugan will be attending the AGM on April 30, 2017 on behalf of our school council. Discussion was had regarding the 9 Policy resolutions being put forward at the AGM. These resolutions can be found online at http://www.albertaschoolcouncils.ca/?page=AGM  
 
Reports: 
1. Student report- The students reported that Nicotine sprays and patches were still a problem in the school. They also noted that the SAP parking lot is a haven for vaping, and it is dangerous walking in the parking lot as there are student that drive without care, and sometimes block the exit. It was suggested that parents contact Citizens on Patrol, or the Bylaw Office to notify them of this situation. 
Paul will look into organizing a substance abuse meeting for parents sometime in May. It was suggested that Paul contact Jennifer Pollard from AHS Addiction Prevention-Edmonton Zone. 
 
2. Administration report- Paul thanked the students for attending the meeting, and noted that next week is Volunteer Appreciation week. He also thanked the parent council for their time. - 	Attendance: Absences have shown a slight decrease, but not as much as they had hoped. There are still quite a few parent aware absences. These include school events, community events and sports. The number of “lates” are greatly reduced and are becoming a non-issue. 
· Fees: Paul has a detailed binder that shows a breakdown of fees for each program. Parents are welcome to this information at any time. The province will fund the school boards to make up for all of the lost fees resulting from the abolishment of the Learning Resource Fees.  Some fees will be increased such as Culinary, Fabrication, and sports registration.  
· Provincial Budget: The new budget changes the way schools receive money. Currently, the province gives money to schools based on the number of credits each student receives, with a maximum number of 60 credits per year. The new budget will only fund up to 45 credits per student per year. This is a reduction of approx. $300,000 revenues for Bev Facey.  (The total budget to run the school is around $8.5 million). 
· The government has stipulated that if a high school changes over to the “High School ReDesign” (go to https://education.alberta.ca/moving-forward-high-school-redesign/movingforward-with-high-school-redesign-1/ for more information) they will fund the school per student, not by credits. For Bev Facey this will equal out to funding of approximately 39 credits per student, which will bring the reduction of funding down to $150,000 instead of the potential $300,000.  Parents expressed concern in many areas, stating that they were having difficulty visualizing how it can work in such a large school. Concern was also raised over the unsuccessful change Salisbury Composite High School had and how it affected the students there.  Paul advised the parents that no final decision has been made yet, and if any changes were to be made they would be in small steps over several years.  
Paul will discuss this further at the next council meeting in May. 
· Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews are this Thursday from 4:30-7:30pm. Parents appreciated the move from 1 gymnasium to 2. 
· Registrations are ongoing for next year. 
· The Facey Newsletter has received plenty of positive reviews. 
· Fieldtrips- Paul advised he will be reviewing fieldtrips, as there seem to be quite a few fieldtrips that are taking the students away from their classes. 
· Paul advised that he is now the permanent principal at Bev Facey.  
 
3. School Trustee- Trina was absent so Paul read Trina’s notes below: 
· The next round of public consultation for the Sherwood Park Boundary Review will be held April 19 and 25 at Lakeland Ridge from 5-8 pm.  It has been narrowed down to two options.  Option B proposes a change to FR Haythorne boundaries.  A portion of Glen Allen subdivision is being proposed to be redirected back to Cloverbar. Information will be available on EIPS website the evening of the first open house.  The Board is hoping to be in a position to make a decision before the end of this school year.  
· Provincial Budget came out March 16.  Given the economic climate it can be considered a good news budget for Education, but it does come with some challenges that we will need to work through.  EIPS will see a decrease of $899,000 through High School Credit Earn Unit (CEU) Grant.  The government has caped CEU at 45. Currently it is capped at 60 CEU.  The savings to the government will be redirected to cover $10M of the $54M that will cover the expense of Bill 1.  There has been no increases to the per student grants for K-9.  Boards did not receive any dollars to address increase costs or carbon levy.  Fees and Budget Allocations to schools and departments will be approved at the Board’s April 20th Board meeting.   
· The Board approved the Three Year Capital Plan at the March 16 Board meeting.  Our number one request is a Wye replacement school that will be a K-6 for 650 students located in Heritage Hills.  The second request is modernization of Sherwood Heights, third is modernization of Rudolph Henning and fourth is a new K-6 school for Fort Saskatchewan.  Boards are required to submit their Three Year Capital Plan to the Alberta Education by April 1 of each year.  On March 22, 2017 the Board received news that our request for a Wye replacement school has been approved.  With the removal of Wye replacement school from our 3 year capital plan will cause the remaining request to shift up on our priority list. 
· We received news April 5 that the Minister has expanded the Nutrition program to all school boards.  The original 14 Boards who were part of the pilot will receive $255K while the remaining 46 Boards will receive $141,000 in grant funding to implement the program. Funds will be distributed to establish or enhance existing nutrition programs and will be targeted for the provision of nutritional meals, including costs associated with ordering, preparation and delivery. Funds will not be available for the development of infrastructure, such as commercial kitchens or other food handling facilities. 
· Volunteer Appreciation week is April 23-29.  I would like to thank all of you for your time that you take away from family to attend school council meetings.  Your contributions to Bev Facey play an important role in shaping the direction of the school and the success of our students.   
· Last month I shared some information on Bill 1 and school council had a conversation around what you expect to get in exchange for the fees you pay.  I really appreciated your thoughts in this discussion.  The Board would like to hear from school councils on the following question:  What is the best method to consult parents in setting fees? I will be asking other school councils about method of communicating fees and details of what the fees will cover.  You spoke last month about this information being included in the registration guide. If you have other ideas I would love to hear them as well.   
 
Meeting Adjourned @ 8:23pm 
 
Next Meeting: Tuesday, May 9, 2017 @ 6:30pm  
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